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Number 46 
Club address: 
Email address:  
Website: 
Meeting location: 
Meeting time:  
Facebook: 

1 July 2019  
PO Box 116, Nunawading 3131  

foresthillrotary1975@gmail.com  
www.foresthillrotary.com  

Bucatini Restaurant, 454 Whitehorse Road, Mitcham, 3132 (Melways 48H9)  
Monday 6.15 for 6.30 pm  

Rotary Club Forest Hill 

 
 

CLUB PROGRAM 
Date              Event                                      Chair         Thanks & Meeting Report 
    

 1 July CHANGEOVER Bill Marsh  Bob Laslett  

 8 July Forum & Committee Meetings Stuart Williams  

    

    

CONGRATULATIONS & BEST WISHES 
Congrats to Bob W on his new role as MUNA chair. 
All the best to Mike as he recovers from hip surgery. Our thoughts are with Dot Rogers after the 
recent death of former member (and character) John. 

DUTY ROSTER 
 JULY  

Recorder 

 

Glenys Grant  

Greeter 

 

John Bindon  

Emergency 

 

Bob Williams  

Cashier 

 

Barbara Williams  

ATTENDANCE 

APOLOGY – IF A MEMBER IS NOT GOING TO COME TO THE MEETING or you intend 

bringing a guest please contact Ray Smith by 10.00 am MONDAY on 0412 807 585 or 

rcssmith@optusnet.com.au 

SPECIAL DIETARY NEEDS to Ray by 10am at the LATEST. 

Any CANCELLATION AFTER 10.00 AM should be made direct with the management of 

Bucatini Restaurant on 9873 0268  



 

 

Mike’s Musings 

You are invited to our Changeover on July 1 to ring out the old and bring in the 

new. Sponsors, friends, members and partners are particularly invited. Just 

remember to let Ray know early. 

The Whitehorse Photo Contest 2019 

It’s on. It’s up and running. We’ll be accepting entries from the 15th of May through to the 15th of July. 

It’s on our facebook page. 

https://www.facebook.com/events/2023814937705559/ 

 

Ts&Cs and entry form is here. 
https://tinyurl.com/y5yzcdtr 
 

• Open to grade 5 and 6 students living in and/or attending school in the Whitehorse council area. 

• Top prize in the popular vote and expert-judged categories is $100. 

• Photos must be taken within the city of Whitehorse. 

• Finalists in the expert-judged category will be on display at the Nunawading Library for the month of 
August. 

If more information is required, please send an email to info@whitehorsephotocontest.xyz  

 

Thanks to our sponsors, Bendigo Bank Blackburn South and Officeworks Vermont South. 

Flyers will be available and going up soon. Don’t delay, pass the information around now. 

 

Please mark your calendars with the following: 
 

• Monday, 1 July    Changeover Night 

• Saturday, 20 July   Bunnings Bake Sale 

 
Meeting report June 24 
A cold winter’s night saw 15 friendly people enjoy a good Rotary meeting with a meal of delicious veal or 

mouth-watering calamari.  Ron Brooks chaired the meeting, stood in as “the Sarg”, added bits to the guest 

speaker’s presentation and of course told us about Liverpool.  The meeting started at 6.33pm.  11 members and 

4 guests; Jafrin, Robbie Brooks, Buaban (Bum ) and our guest speaker Blaise von Hecke.  Pres-elect Stuart 

reported- Mike is going well, Bob Williams has been appointed Chair of the MUNA committee for 2019-20.  

Footy tipping still a disaster zone but Ian and Barbara Williams are now in second place.  Stuart handed out a 

survey to members on possible changes to meeting structure and club activities. 

Warwick Stott along with Bob Laslett, Bill Marsh and Bob Williams are wading through the bank paperwork.  

Sue reported – Apprentice Award night will be on 29 Jul:, First Friday cinema evening at Waverley (July 5 ).  

Film Dinner venue – a new place. 

We need 15 people for Egg and Bacon stall at WFM.14 July  (most spots filled… well done) 

 

Ron introduced Blaise.  She runs a publishing company with her husband-Busybird Publishing. 

Blaise walked the Camino on her 50th birthday on her own in 2018.  She did the traditional walk of 799 km.  

Legend has it that some apostles carried the body of Saint James to Santiago de Compostela…. The end of the 

earth.  On the walk she met a diverse collection of walkers – aged 16 to 82 years and from many, many 

countries.  She took 41 days to do the walk and stayed in 40 different pilgrim accommodation places.  

Accommodation was quite cheap – sometimes just a donation, but there were times when she paid 12 Euros per 

night.  One night she was in a church with 50 people.  Blaise averaged paying AUD $50.00 per day for food, 

and accommodation.  A very cheap holiday. The scallop shell is the symbol of the Camino… Blaise found the 

Camino  ( which means –the way ) a metaphor for life.. many trials, many ups and downs. She believed that on 

the walk she would learn about herself.  Her conclusion –“She already knew what she had to know.” 

An interesting and insightful talk. 

https://www.facebook.com/events/2023814937705559/
https://tinyurl.com/y5yzcdtr?fbclid=IwAR2KUbT7VT20vsQZ40iVBugNQetI1cdKozIRvwudhhiZcswt2mOli0EoBcE
mailto:info@whitehorsephotocontest.xyz


 

 
The raffle raised $47.  Blaise contributed a book to the raffle prizes.  Winners were Sue, Blaise and Bob Laslett. 

Stuart thanked Blaise and presented her with a pen.  Meeting closed close to 8 pm. 

Reassurance 
Although there will be a Thai connection to the "coronation " of President Stuart on Monday night please be 

assured that the ceremony will not drag on for 3 days.  The menu will be as normal; no papaya pap pap, Tom 

Yum Kung, Thai fish cakes or durian.  Hope to see you there for a bit of fun. 

 

Stuart  

 

NEXT YEAR 
BOARD 

• President  Stuart Williams 

• President-Elect Sue Ballard  

• Past-President  Mike Finke 

• Vice-President        Bill Marsh 

• Secretary  Bob Laslett 

• Treasurer  Warwick Stott 

• Youth    Glenys Grant 

• Community  Barbara Williams 

• Vocational  Barbara Searle (assisted by Sue Ballard)  

• International  Ian Teese 

• Foundation              John Bindon 

OTHER PORTFOLIOS 

• Social Media and Photo Competition  Mike Finke 

• Social/Fellowship/Flyer   Bill Marsh 

• Sgt at Arms     Bob Williams/John Donaghey 

• Program     Ron Brooks/ John Bindon 

• Whitehorse Farmers Market Liaison     Warwick Stott 

• Blackburn Craft Market/Sausage Sizzle    John Mc Phee 

• Bucatini Liasion/ Attendance   Ray Smith 

• Chris Tuck                   Youth Protection Officer/ Compliance              



 

 

 

 

COMMITTEE STRUCTURE 

CLUB  

      Chair 

Membership     Sue B    WS, JB, SW, IT 

Fellowship     Bill M    JMcP, Barb W, BS, CT, JD 

Image/Publicity/ Photo Comp  Mike F   RS, BL, Bob W 

 

SERVICE 

Youth      Glenys G   Bob L, RS, CT 

Vocational     Barbara S/ Bob W  SW, RB 

Community     Barb W   J McP, SB, WS 

International     Ian T    JD, MF, JB 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

Barb and Bob L toasted the hoards on Tuesday.  The club will resume on July 16 after school holidays.  

ARTICLES 
Please forward your prize-winning articles and others to bjmarsh@bigpond.net.au by 10am Wednesday. I can’t 

express how thankful I am to pass on the banner to Bill. 


